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DEATHS 

19/8/22  Mrs Lilias Chalmers, 17 Highfield Drive, Clarkston, G76 7SP 

26/8/22   Mrs Jean Gailey, 43a Hillend Road, Clarkston, G76 7TH 

“My Father’s house has many rooms; if that were not so, 
would I have told you that I am going there to prepare a place for you?” John 14:2  N.I.V. 

BAPTISM    

4/9/22  Lewis Johnathan McGeoch, Cleuch Gardens, Clarkston 
 “Let the little children come to me, and do not hinder them, for the Kingdom of heaven belongs to such as 

these” 
Matthew 19:14  N.I.V 

PULPIT DIARY– OCTOBER 
2nd October  10.30am Harvest Thanksgiving Worship & Sunday Club 
9th October  10.30am Worship & Sunday Club 
16th October 10.30am Sacrament of Holy Baptism & Family Worship 
23rd October 10.30am Worship & Sunday Club 
30th October 10.30am Youth Service 

THE STATED ANNUAL MEETING 
The Stated Annual Meeting of the congregation will take place on Sunday 9th October after morning worship in the church. 
 

LIVE STREAMING OF WORSHIP 
The technical equipment in the Church Sanctuary allows streaming via You Tube on Sunday Mornings. 
Anyone wishing to view the service should click on the link, which is emailed to the congregation each week from the church office.  The service can also be 
found by searching on You Tube. Once in ‘You Tube’ simply type in ‘Greenbank Church Morning Service’ and select the correct service.   
 Please note that with live streaming there is about a minutes delay before the service is transmitted from the church to people at home.  Please be patient 
if it is a little later than 10.30am before the service starts. 
Those attending worship in the Church Sanctuary on Sundays are also asked to note that services are being streamed.  The camera being used to transmit 
images is downstairs, just in front of the balcony area.  The cameras will film the pews directly in front of it, the side pews at the front and the chancel area 
of the church.  Members of the congregation who do not wish to be ‘caught on camera’ are asked to select their seats appropriately.  

ACCESSING SUNDAY WORSHIP LIVE BY TELEPHONE OR AS A RECORDING 
For those who do not have a computer and are unable to attend church there is an option of using their telephone to listen to the service.  Simply dial 0141 
815 1166 at 10.30am if you wish to listen to the service live; alternatively you can listen to a recording of the most recent service from the Monday until the 
Saturday of the following week.  When you dial to hear the most recent recording you will firstly hear a message from Jeanne and then some music.  Please 
wait until the music stops and then, when asked to do so, press 1 on you telephone keypad. 

Day in September 
When we lose from our accustomed world 
Something that had been part of the map 

Parish Register 
 

Dear Friends,  
 
The poignant poem printed on page 2 of the Good Neighbour, was published on the front page of The Sunday Times, on 11th September.  It 
was written by Alexander McCall Smith, to mark the occasion of the death of Queen Elizabeth II.  
 
Yours, 

 



 2 

By which we thought we might manage 
To find a way along what seems like 

An increasingly difficult path, 
We know there is little point 

In dwelling too long on the inevitability 
That dictates that everything ends; 

Yet knowing the way a story concludes 
Doesn’t make the actual ending 

Any easier, nor transform to any extent 
The way in which the playwright 

Writes the concluding act, the final lines. 
 

Our picture of the world we inhabit 
Is made up of the daily and the familiar, 

Of places that form the background 
Of our ordinary lives, always present, 

Like certain people we assume 
Will not really have to leave us, 

And then suddenly are no longer there, 
And we notice their loss, as if the lights 

Have been suddenly dimmed, 
Or a clock that was ticking 
Has fallen silent, its hands 

Stopping at an arbitrary 
And unremarkable time: 

A moment when most of us 
Were doing nothing special, 

Before we were told that something 
We knew must happen, has happened. 

 
It is at such times that reaching 

The end of the final act, the point 
At which the stage curtain must fall, 

We realise what it is that we miss 
In the normal way we lead our lives; 

And we look for things that are permanent, 
And not glibly imitated, nor for sale: 

Duty and kindness, old-fashioned virtues 
That we should never have dreamed 
We did not need, but without which 
The play in which we all are actors 

Will not end well; we see these qualities, 
And understand, with sudden shock, 

How much we need one another, 
How much we want to do better 

With our bruised and suffering world, 
How much we want love, not selfishness, 

To be the note to which the orchestra tunes, 
The note taken up by the chorus, and sung 

Loud enough to drown out all the other noise.  
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Prayer Diary 
 

"Opal-tinted, and golden, and brown, 
Summer's dead treasures come sailing down; 

Rolling masses of clouds overhead 
Passed to the rim of the evening red..." 

(Excerpt from 'Love for All Time' - JJ Britton) 
 
The days, the months and the seasons pay no heed to the events which shape our world. They roll onwards relentlessly, following the rhythms set down for 
them at the very beginning of time. In our lifetimes we experience events which feel huge - we feel that things will never be the same again. Yet the natural 
world moves on, and sooner or later, our own equilibrium is restored. 

Last month saw the death of a monarch who has been part of the majority of people's lives for as long as they have been alive. We all know how strange it 
feels when we lose someone close to us, and we turn round and expect them to be there. The next while is going to be as strange as that for us, even 
though we didn't actually know her. I know you will have had the Queen's family in your prayers these last few weeks, and please also remember others 
who are grieving, whether they have lost someone to illness, through violence, or an accident. 

Please also give thanks for the service which Her Majesty gave throughout her life, and for the sense of duty she had, right up to the end of her life. And pray 
for the new King, as he steps into her footsteps, and ask that God gives him the strength and wisdom he needs. 

Ask also that our new Prime Minister will find ways to help people as they struggle with the cost of living; and for all the businesses whose costs have soared 
beyond all belief. 

Hold in your hearts the people of Pakistan, whose lives have been so devastated by the extensive flooding which has wiped out the life they've known. Just 
one more example of how our planets interlocking cycles have been disrupted. 

And of course keep in your hearts everyone embroiled in conflicts the world over. No matter who is right or wrong. Every death brings grief to family and 
friends. 

'Come to me, all of you who are tired from carrying heavy loads, and I will give you rest.' 
(Matthew 11:28) 

 
Gillian 

PRAYER REQUESTS 
If you need prayer for yourself, a loved one or a friend requests can be sent to our Minister, Rev. Jeanne Roddick at JRoddick@churchofscotland.org.uk or the 
Church Secretary at office@greenbankglasgow.org.uk Alternatively, you can phone our Prayer Promoter, Gillian Foy. Those for whom prayers have been 
requested will be prayed for throughout the following month by members of the Prayer Group.  Gillian Foy, Prayer Promoter [0141 638 6245] 
 
 

FLOWER LIST FOR OCTOBER 2022 
   Communion Table  Centenary Chapel  Side Windows 

2nd October  HARVEST  HARVEST  HARVEST   

9th October   Anne Dykes   

16th October  Anne Stewart       

23rd October Elaine Carr  

30th October Diane Adam 

A member of the Flower Committee will contact you during the week prior to your date. 
Elizabeth Cross (638 5162) 

What’s On 
SOCIAL EVENTS COMMITTEE  
Macmillan Coffee event 
The Social Events Committee warmly invites you to a Macmillan Coffee event on Saturday 1st October from 2pm – 4pm.  Donations of home baking would 
be gratefully received and can be handed into the church kitchen on the preceding Friday evening 6.30pm and 7.30pm or on the morning of the event. 
Christmas Coffee and Treats event 
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The Social Events Committee is busy organising a Christmas Coffee and Treats event for Saturday 3rd December. The exact timing of this event and more 
information will be in November's Good Neighbour but please save the date at the moment. Tickets will be on sale after worship during the month of 
October or can be purchased at the door on the day. 

THE GUILD 
The Guild look forward to welcoming new members and old on Wednesday, 5th October at 2pm when we be meeting in the Fraser Hall. 

Enid Dron 
 

TIME OUT 
We started our new session with our Cheese & Wine evening. We had a toast and paid our respects to the late Queen Elizabeth II. 
It was a good turn out and hopefully in the weeks to come we could welcome a few more new members. 
Our upcoming meetings are on 6th October when we welcome a discussion on mindfulness, and 20th October when we will have a Quiz & Games night.  
Always a fun night, it's not the winning, it's the taking part. 
Susan Mowat 
stusue.mowat@hotmail.com 
 
 

LEGACY FUND 
Thank you again to all those who continue to contribute to our Legacy Fund. 
Pledges can be, and have been, made for any amount of money you can afford, and spread over a few years by standing order if that suits you better. 
Alternatively a one-off payment by bank transfer or cheque can be made, and you can also donate to the project online by logging on to our church 
website, following the link to the Legacy Project and clicking the red "Donate Online" button.   
Spare pledge and bank standing order forms are available from myself or the Church Secretary, should you require any. 
Please remember that every donation, of whatever size, is both needed and warmly welcome.  
Alistair Smith, Treasurer 
Tel: 0141 571 2676  Email: alistairdsmith@ntlworld.com 

OFFERINGS  

Dear Friends, 
Since lockdown many members have continued to remit funds to the church, and I would like to thank them all for doing this.  It is a great help to our 
church's finances.                        
The best way to maintain your freewill offerings to the church, if possible, is to make a direct payment into the Church's bank account, putting your freewill 
offering number in the payment reference box.  For those wishing to do this, please email me at: alistairdsmith@ntlworld.com and I will supply you with 
the church's bank account details.  Alternatively, you can send a cheque made out to Greenbank Parish Church with your freewill offering number, and I will 
lodge it with other cheques received. 
My address is 26 Stewart Drive, Clarkston G76 7EZ. 
Thank you for your support.  Alistair Smith, Treasurer 
 
 
 
 
 Young People’s Page 

 



 5 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OCTOBER IS WORLD PIZZA MONTH - WHO KNEW! 
Pizza Pockets 
Makes 8 
Ingredients 
 1 tbsp olive oil 
 1 large garlic clove, crushed 
 1 tsp dried oregano 
 400g tin chopped tomatoes 
 2 x 400g packs pre-rolled pizza dough, or 2 x 375g  

packs ready-rolled puff pastry 
 150g/5½oz mix of grated mozzarella and cheddar 
 1 free-range egg, beaten 
Method 

For the pepperoni filling 
16 slices pepperoni, halved (2 slices per pocket) 
For the Hawaiian filling 
4 large slices ham, chopped 
227g tin pineapple slices, drained and chopped 
For the vegetarian filling 
1 small red pepper, seeded and thinly sliced 
80g/2¾oz sweetcorn 

Be warned! Awful animals lurk inside... 

THE WORLD’S WORST PETS  
by David Walliams  
After reading these ten tales of the world’s craziest creatures you will never look at pets in the same away 
again!  Marvel at Houdini, the magician’s rabbit. Take a trip around the world with Zoom the supersonic 
tortoise. And run for your lives!  It’s Furp, the monstrous goldfish!  Good pets, bad pets, supervillain pets, pets 
as big as a house and pets that could eat you in one gulp – these are the most hilarious and horrendous 
animals around. 
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PICK A PUMPKIN 
Our famous Pick a Pumpkin event is back for 2022. Our bale art will be on display and our tractor and combine will be 
there. Our tuck shop will also be returning. We also have our play plan for younger kids and our patch is child and dog 
friendly.  We are operating a booking system, this year on a new website so please ensure you book once per party. 
(https://pick-a-pumpkin.co.uk/).  Pay for what you pick. 
Dates: 15th, 16th,, 22nd and 23rd October 2022 
Where: Mill Park Pumpkin Patch, Kirkton Road, Neilston G78 3HN 

 

WHO NEEDS A MOBILE! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chimpanzees are not only one of our closest relatives, they're also one of the most 
intelligent - and just like us, it seems they enjoy staying in touch with friends but in a 
pretty unique way. 
Scientists from the University of St Andrews have found that the animals drum out 
messages to one another on tree roots.  In fact, they each have their own "signature 
drumming style". The chimps use this as a sort of 'social media' - with the rhythms 
allowing them to send information over long distances, revealing who they are, 
where they are and what they are doing! The chimps were also sneaky because they 
could disguise their location by changing the drum beat.  
The chimps mostly use their feet, but also their hands to make the sound, which 
carries more than a kilometre through the dense rainforest.  Each chimpanzee had its 
own style of drumming - with some preferring straightforward rock beats while 
others grooved to more jazzlike rhythms!   
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HANDYMAN 
  
 

MAKE A LIST  
AND I’LL FIX IT! 

QUALITY WORKMANSHIP AT 
AFFORDABLE PRICES 

 
 

PAINTING & DECORATING 
EXTERIOR PAINTING 

PLASTERING 
CARPET CLEANING 

ROUGHCAST REPAIRS 
GUTTER CLEANING 

ROOF LEAKS REPAIRED 
 
 

For Free Quote Please Call 
ALAN DENHOLM 

07740 585246 
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News and Updates 
 

LOVE SONGS FOR HEALING AND HOPE 
You may remember, a couple of years ago, there was an article in Good Neighbour about the book, ‘Love Song for a 
Wounded Warrior’ written by Rev Fiona Gardner, a former Assistant at Greenbank, in memory of her late husband, 
Colin.  Fiona has now written a sequel entitled ‘Love Songs for Healing and Hope’ an encouraging resource book for 
those who have experienced loss and sorrow. The book aims to be a supportive tool for people who have 
experienced loss.  In it Fiona discusses the longer term effects of bereavement and trauma, and shares stories 
offered by ten colleagues and friends who have also faced life changing situations. The book is offered as a 
selection of resources, blogs and reflections which might be supportive to those who are finding life tough in these 
days. 
All proceeds of this book go to charity, split equally between ‘Quiet Waters’ in Camelon, Falkirk, and ‘Richmond’s 
Hope’, both charities that provide support to people who are finding life difficult.  
Please contact woundedwarriorfg@gmail.com if you would like to know more.  Copies of the book can be obtained 
for £15 from the author at the above email plus postage, or from 76 Victoria Park Drive North, Glasgow G14 9PJ or 
from Handsel Press (have a look at https://handselpress.co.uk/ product/love-songs-for-healing-and-hope/) – but 
you will raise more money for the two charities if you approach the author directly.  
Thank you, 

Rev Fiona Gardner 
 

ARTICLES FOR THE NOVEMER ISSUE OF GOOD NEIGHBOUR SHOULD BE SUBMITTED TO THE 
CHURCH OFFICE AND COPIED TO liddell.jill@gmail.com BY SUNDAY 16TH OCTOBER PLEASE  

 
STAMPS 
Recently, over a cuppa and a chat in Duncan and Sheila’s flat, the continuation of  collecting used postage stamps was agreed.  Duncan will continue to liase 
with the Church of Scotland Stamp Charity Collector for the forseeable future. 
ALL USED POSTAGE STAMPS SHOULD NOW BE KEPT 
I will continue to collect stamps at the Guild and from the box in the Church vestibule. 
The new stamps, now becoming available, have a QR strip which should not be detached.  Existing 1st and 2nd class stamps will cease to be useable 
sometime during January 2023 
Elizabeth McKenzie [384 2648] 
 
 

223RD BB GLASGOW COMPANY BOYS’ BRIGADE 
The 223rd Glasgow Company Boys’ Brigade is just starting our new session.  The Company was founded in Greenbank Parish Church in 1924 and look 
forward to celebrating their 100th anniversary in 2024.  With Greenbank church halls shortly undergoing redevelopment, we are pleased this session to be 
able to offer our programme every Friday evening from Busby Parish Church, Church Road, Busby G76 8EB.  The Anchors Boys (P1-P3) and the Junior 
Section (P4-P6) meet from 6.30pm to 7.45pm with the Company from 7.45 to 10pm.  All ages are warmly welcome to turn up any evening or alternatively 
if you would like more information please email 223boysbrigade@tiscali.co.uk.    
Last year the company offered the BB programme from St Aidan’s Episcopal Church, Mearns Road, and we would like to take this opportunity to thank 
them for their support throughout the year. 
 
  HALL HIRE 

Greenbank church Halls are available to hire for children’s parties.  There is plenty of space to run around, play games 
and have fun.  For further information, contact the Church Office on office@greenbankglasgow.org.uk or leave a 

message at the church office on 0141 644 1841 
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LODGING HOUSE MISSION 
Donations for the LHM can be put on the trolley in the Link building on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays 9am-12noon; Saturdays and Sundays 
9.45am-11.30am. UHT milk and sugar are particularly requested.  Spare plastic bags would also be appreciated to use for take-out meals.  Clothing is not 
required at the moment. 
Envelopes are also available for donations of money.  Please complete your details on the envelope (so that Gift Aid can be claimed if relevant and your 
donation can be acknowledged) and either hand to me, place in an offering bag during the service or post in the letterbox at the entrance to the church 
halls.  Please do not leave these envelopes on the trolley with the other donations.  All donations are very much appreciated. 
Volunteering to help Greenbank help LHM 
We still need volunteers to join the rota to deliver the donated items to the LHM on a suitable day during 
the week.  If you would like to help on a rota basis, please email the church secretary at office@greenbankglasgow.org.uk or call 0141 644 1841 
and leave a message on the church office answering machine.  
Thank you, 
Liz Smith [0141 571 2676] 
LHM Representative 
 

HARVEST THANKSGIVING-SUNDAY 2 OCTOBER 
The Harvest Thanksgiving Service will take place this year on Sunday 2 October when you are invited to donate to the Lodging House Mission.  The LHM has 
compiled a list of items which they would greatly appreciate for their kitchen and a list of items which are not required at the moment. Please see the lists 
below.  Donations of food should be left in the Link Building. 
 
REQUIRED LIST   
Cereal Tinned Fruit Tinned Meat/Fish 
Cornflakes/Crunchy Nuts Peaches Tuna/Salmon 
Weetabix Pears Corned Beef 
Rice Crispies Pineapple Ham 
Sugar Puffs Mandarins  
Frosties Fruit Cocktail  
Coco Pops Rice  
Cheerios Custard  
   
Jars/Pastes Other Other 
Pasta bake sauces Full fat UHT milk Brown sauce 
Curry sauce/paste Coconut milk Vinegar 
Tomato Paste Small juice cartons Tomato sauce 
 Diluting/fresh juice Porridge oats 
Dried Goods Coffee Dried peas 
Mixed herbs Biscuits Lentils 
Garlic powder Crisps Olive oil 
Ground turmeric  Vegetable oil 
Chilli powder  Bisto 
Crushed chillies  Veg stock cubes/bouillon 
Ground coriander  Broth mix 
Salt and black pepper  Jam 
  Sugar 
  Jelly 
 
NOT REQUIRED LIST   
Pasta Shredded wheat cereal Grapefruit 
Pearl Barley Muesli Prunes 
Marmalade Alpen Long grain rice 
Salad cream/mayonnaise Red kidney beans Chickpeas 
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OTHER WAYS TO DONATE TO THE LHM for Harvest Thanksgiving 
Envelopes are available on the trolley in the Link Building for cash or cheque donations.  Please put donations in the offering bag or they can be 
handed to me.  Donations can also be made online using the following bank details of the LHM. Sortcode 82 64 3; Account no 300 60 385; Reference 
Greenbank Harvest.  Aldi Gift Cards can be purchased online.  Please use the following link: https://vouchers.aldi.co.uk/products/orange-
voucher  This would allow the LHM to purchase fresh produce and eliminate waste. Thank you.  Liz Smith 
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GOOD NEIGHBOUR CONTACTS 
COMMUNICATIONS:  Email: The Church Secretary, currently working from home 

office@greenbankglasgow.org.uk or leave a message at the church office on 0141 
644 1841 or email 

 Jill Liddell: liddell.jill@gmail.com 
 Church Website: http://www.greenbankglasgow.org.uk 

DISTRIBUTOR: Liz Allan, Email: lizbeth.allan3@ntlworld.com 
 
 

 

AFTERNOON

Donations of home baking would be gratefully received and can be handed into the church kitchen on 
the preceding Friday evening 6.30pm and 7.30pm or on the morning of the event.

in 
Greenbank 

Parish 
Church 

Hall  

SATURDAY 1ST OCTOBER 2pm-4pm

 

Greenbank’s

BIG 
Christmas Raffle

Raffle Tickets £1

(all proceeds to Legacy Fund)

Sold ticket stubs and any monies collected can be returned to the Church via the offering bags or 
given Alison Harvey, Moira McAldine or to any member of the Legacy committee.

Draw will take place at 3pm on Saturday 17th December.

Tickets will be on sale from Sunday 2nd OctoberPlease take a book (10) and help us 
by selling them to your family and friends.

1st prize £100 Kevan 
Scott voucher

2nd prize £30 voucher 
and bottle of Prosecco 

from MichaelAngelo
3rd prize family steak pie
from the Country Shop
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Minister: Rev. Jeanne Roddick, Tel: 0141 644 1395. 
Session Clerk: Alison Allan, Tel: 0141 638 3916 

Depute Session Clerk: Peter Liddell, Tel: 0141 638 7870. 
Church Office: 0141 644 1841, Email: office@greenbankglasgow.org.uk 

Church Address: 36 Eaglesham Road, Clarkston, Glasgow, Scotland. G76 7DJ 
Congregation No. 160863.  Registered Charity No: SC011453 


